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Lilycroft News 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This is the final newsletter of the school year. It seems to have flown by. I want to take a mo-

ment to thank all of you for your continued support through out the year. For some of our chil-

dren this is their final newsletter as they move on to new adventures. 

Good Luck and Goodbye 

To all our Yr6 children, thank you for being an amazing part of our school community. I’m look-

ing forward to all of the end of year celebrations we have planned for our Yr6 classes as we 

come towards the end of the year—I know I’ll need my tissues. You are all stars and is it fantas-

tic to see how much all of you have grown and achieved in your time at Lilycroft.  You will be 

missed. We wish you all the luck in the world as you move to your secondary schools; take a 

deep breath and believe in yourself! 

We’d also like to wish any other children and families a smooth transition to their new 

schools—wishing you lots of luck too! 

Thank you 

To Mrs, Alam, Mrs Davison-Clay, Miss Azam, Miss Presland and Mrs Parveen, 

Mrs Alam—is retiring from her full time role after almost 38 years of service to the school—we 

think she might have earnt it! Thank you for all you have given to the thousands of families that 

you have helped and supported. Although we do hope that we will still see her supporting 

school in the future. 

Mrs Davison-Clay is taking on a new challenge at Hill Top Primary. Thank you for all you have 

given to the children you have taught Lilycroft over the years. You will be missed! 

Miss Azam — is relocating to teach in Saudi Arabia. Thank you for making such a difference to 

the lives of the children you have taught in your time here. We are going to miss you greatly. 

Miss Presland— is going travelling around the world. Thank you for all the support you have 

made to the children of Lilycroft this year. We are going to miss you greatly too! 

Mrs Parveen—is moving to teach at St.Edmunds Nursery! We know that you will continue to do 

wonderful things to help teach children in our community. 



Dates for your Diary for next year 

Monday 22nd July—School closes for summer break 

Tuesday 3rd September—School opens for children at 8:40 for Autumn 1 term 

Friday 25th October—School closes for Autumn break 

Monday 4th November  - School closed—teacher training day 

Tuesday 5th October—School opens for children at 8:40 for Autumn 2 term. 

Friday 20th December—School closed for Winter break 

Monday 6th January —School opens for children at 8:40 for Spring 1 term. 

Staffing in September 

You will have received a letter last week detailing class teachers for September. We are very excited to 

have some new appointments joining our fantastic and talented teaching team. 

Reception: Mrs Ramzan (RR)   Miss Hayat (RH) 

Year 1: Mrs Webster (1W)   Miss Oddy (1O) 

Year 2: Miss Saleem (2S)   Miss Majid (2M) 

Year 3: Mrs Fazil / Mrs Nisa (3FN)  Mrs  Earl (3E) 

Year 4: Miss Fearon (4F)   Mrs Bibi / Mrs Mohammed (4MB) 

Year 5: Mr Junade (5J)    Mrs Ajaib (5A) 

Year 6: Mrs Karim (6K)    Mrs Myers (6M) 

Senior Leadership Team: Mrs Florence (Headteacher),  

Mrs Holdsworth (Deputy Headteacher—KS1 and EYFS), Miss Akhtar (Assistant Headteacher—KS2),  

Mrs Atanaskovic (SENDCO). 

As we continue to strive for excellence, I would 
like to bring your attention to an important matter 
that affects us all - attendance. Regular attend-
ance is crucial for your child's educational pro-
gress and overall development. Every day at 
school counts, providing opportunities for learn-
ing, social interaction, and personal growth. 

In light of this, I kindly ask for your cooperation in ensuring your child arrives at 
school on time each day. Our doors open at 8:40 am, allowing children a 10-
minute window to settle in, put away their coats, register, and choose their 
lunches. Learning begins promptly at 8:50 am. 

Punctuality is not just about being on time; it's about respecting the learning envi-
ronment for all. Late arrivals can be disruptive to the class and challenging for 
teachers who have already begun the day's lessons. Moreover, children who arrive 
late may feel unsettled and miss out on important information or activities. 

I encourage you to review your morning routines to ensure they allow ample time 

for a calm and timely arrival at school. Particularly as we think about the next school 

year. Small adjustments can make a significant difference in starting the day right 

for your child and the entire class. 



New rules coming in place in August 14th 2024 regarding term time leave 



Transition tips to help you manage any changes for September 




